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Evergreen Health and Living Center (634021) 

Galina Petlakh, Administrator 

19933 West 13 Mile Road 

Southfield, Michigan 

 

Subject: Nursing Home Licensure Survey Findings for Evergreen Health and Living 

Center 
 

Dear Galina Petlakh, 

 

A state nursing home licensure survey was completed on January 30, 2018 at Evergreen Health 

and Living Center, pursuant to the Michigan Public Health Code, Act 368 of 1978, Part 201, 

Section 333.20155, which obligates the department to make at least 1 visit to each licensed 

health facility or agency every 3 years for survey and evaluation for the purpose of licensure. 

 

The survey identified non-compliance with the following requirements: 

 

333.21734 Bed Rails 

The facility did not offer the use of bed rails to newly admitted residents.  

 

At the time of the survey, the facility submitted an acceptable plan to address the non-

compliance by adopting a procedure to offer the use of bed rails to newly admitted residents. 

Actual compliance will be verified at the time of the next onsite licensure survey. 

 

R 325. 20707 Inventory of clothing and personal possessions 

The facility was not keeping an inventory of clothing of personal possessions for all residents.  

 

At the time of the survey, the facility submitted an acceptable plan to ensure that an inventory 

was completed for their residents. Actual compliance will be verified at the time of the next 

onsite licensure survey. 

 

Evergreen Health and Living Center is in substantial compliance with the Michigan Public 

Health Code (excerpt) Act 368 of 1978, Article 17 Nursing Homes; Michigan Public Health 

Code Act 368 (Sections 20201 through 20203); Public Act 28 of 2006 (Criminal Background 

Checks) and the Michigan Administrative Rules for Nursing Homes and Nursing Care Facilities.  

 



Please feel free to contact me if you have questions or concerns. 

 

 
Barbara Zabitz, RDN, Health Care Surveyor 

Nursing Home Licensure Process 

Health Facilities Division 

Bureau of Community and Health Systems 

Department of Licensing and Regulatory Affairs 

zabitzb@michigan.gov 

Cell: 313-296-5731 

Fax: 517-241-3354 
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